
MINUTES 
CLARK COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING, 

 NUCLEAR WASTE DIVISION 
YUCCA MOUNTAIN NUCLEAR WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

FEBRUARY 7, 2006 
 
 
Irene Navis, chairwoman, called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. 

  
1. Welcome and Introductions:   Irene Navis welcomed the attendees (Exhibit A), and asked 

them to introduce themselves.  Members present were Curtis Brown, Cleveland Dudley, 
Caren Levenson, Peggy Maze Johnson, Melvin McCallum, Calvin Meyers, Irene Navis, Frank 
Perna, David Vincelette, Holly Woodward, and Eric Young.  Members excused were Louis 
Carr, Michael Cyphers, Clete Kus, Maggie Plaster, Daryl Thomé, Richard Wells, and Dr. 
William Wells.  Members absent were Brok Armantrout, Carolyn Goolsby Manuel, and Maria 
Rodriguez. 

 
2. Consideration of Meeting Minutes:  The members unanimously approved the minutes. 
 
3. DOE Progress and Member Updates:   

• Frank Perna reiterated his statement that President George W. Bush does not keep his 
campaign promises. 

• John Hartley, Bechtel Science Applications International Corporation (BSAIC), provided a 
brief update and asked questions of the group that resulted in a lengthy discussion about 
the County’s position. 

• Irene reviewed her handouts: Department of Energy (DOE) report, Focusing on the 
Nation’s Priorities; report on the President’s 2007 budget, Energy; January 17, 2006, NEI 
letter; news release from Governor Kenny C. Guinn dated February 6, 2006; and, Joe 
Strolin’s, Nevada Agency for Nuclear Projects, e-mail, Department of Energy Announces 
New Nuclear Initiative (Exhibit B). 

• Irene attended the Nuclear Waste Technical Review Board February 2, 2006, and provided 
the highlights from the meeting.   

• County consultants will be presenting two papers at the Nuclear Waste Symposia ’06, 
Tucson, Arizona,  February 27-March 2, 2006. 

• Irene said the EIS for the Caliente Corridor may be ready late spring or early summer.  
• The National Academy of Sciences study on transportation is scheduled to be released 

February 9, 2006. 
• The book on the Intelligent Transportation System, authored by Clark County contractor, 

Urban Environmental Research, is scheduled for release early this spring.  
• Erik Muller, Public Information Officer, reported future outreach events including the 

upcoming Chinese New Year, February 12, 2006.   
 

4. Discuss committee roles, responsibilities, and activities for 2006:  Held to the next 
meeting. 

 
5. Next meeting date; select agenda items:  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for 

March 6, 2006, Pueblo Room, Clark County Government Center.   
Proposed Agenda items:  How does reprocessing nuclear waste impact Clark County?  
Methods to increase public participation at formal, scheduled meetings.   

 
 The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 


